
Reorganization Meeting-Precinct 3
June 1, 2023

School Department Building-Lincoln Street

Precinct 3 conducted its reorganization meeting on Thursday, June 1, 2023, at the School Department
Building on Lincoln Street.
The meeting was called to order at 6:05 pm by Chairman, Dale Webber. Those in attendance: Dale
Webber, Jerry Sirrico, Michael Babini, Donna Curtin, Connie Melahoures, Margaret Keohan, William
Keohan and Emily Thompkins (from the audience)
A motion was made by Jerry Sirrico to change the order of the agenda so those attending virtually could
attend. The motion was seconded and unanimously passed.
The first item of business was to pass out the agreement with GPI, a survey was passed out at DPW Day
along with a cost estimate. These items will all be shared with the precincts and the public.
The May 6th minutes were then discussed. Bill Keohan has mailed corrections to clerk Pizer. The vote on
the minutes: 6 yes and 2 abstain.
Public Comment: Emily Thompkins, a life-long resident was first to speak. Emily works for Sustainable
Plymouth and her goal is to get herself and young people involved. Margaret Keohan explained all that
is required of one who wants to be involved and how one must make time.
Connie Melahoures said the survey and such should be mailed to residents. Mike Babini felt they should
go to the precinct chairs. Donna Curtin feels the area should contain a map. Mr. Webber reminded the
group about the June 5, ZBA meeting at 7:00 pm concerning Safe Harbors. Connie Melahoures also
stated that the Historic District should be expanded with 25 feet building height restriction.
At 6:38 pm Ann and Laurence Pizer joined the meeting virtually. The motion to reorganize was made and
seconded.
Mr. Babini nominated Dale Webber for Chairperson
Mr. Keohan nominated Connie Melahoures
Mr. Webber was elected by a vote of 5 to 3.
Chair Webber nominated Laurence Pizer for Clerk—Mr. Pizer was unanimously elected
Chair Webber nominated Jerry Sirrico for Vice-Chair—Mr. Sirrico was unanimously elected
The committee returned to Public Comment: Chairman Webber stated that GPI has already started
work and will keep us informed.
Chairman Webber read Claire Montanari’s suggestions for one way traffic within the area of study.
Chairman Webber informed us that the Town has been notified about the sidewalk repair that is needed
on Newfield Street.
Connie Melahoures would like to see all new development be green
Mike Babini stated this may be illegal
A motion to adjourn at 7:08 pm.  The motion PASSED.
Respectfully,
Jerry Sirrico




